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Uganda, UN and EU launch joint global programme to counter 
violent extremism in prisons 
 

New York, 10 September 2019 – Today, Uganda has taken an important step in addressing the 
issue of violent extremism in prisons with the launch of a four-year initiative, supported by the 
United Nations, the European Union and the Government of the Netherlands. Globally, there 
is growing concern that prisons can serve as incubators for radicalization to terrorism and 
terrorist recruitment, in the context of the growing number of violent extremist prisoners, 
including foreign terrorist fighters (FTFs). However, prisons may also provide an opportunity 
for prisoners to disengage from violence, potentially serving as a catalyst for positive change. 

This initiative will serve to address these challenges as part of a larger joint global programme 
on “Supporting the management of violent extremist prisoners and the prevention of 
radicalization to 



the Netherlands for its support. Addressing the issue of violent extremism in prisons is a 
complex one. We know that countries world-wide have struggled to address this challenge and 
we look forward to learning from their experiences and lessons learned to make our prisons 
more resilient against the threat of violent extremism and terrorism.”


